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We appreciated the opportunity to participate in the Pre-hearing Conference on June 20. =
As we expressed at the meeting, the work program that UR-Energy proposed is a minor

exploration undertaking that will have no significant environmental impact, a fact that

was confirmed by the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board. Their decision to submit

the project to an EA was based on social issues expressed by the Lutsel K’e Dene First

Nation; it was not based on environmental concerns. These issues are related primarily to

First Nation land claims and need to be resolved by the Territorial and Federal

governments. These are not issues that can be resolved by mineral explorers.

We recognize that the Lutsel K’e First Nation has a right to be consulted on work that is
being proposed in their traditional land use areas. We also are aware that there are some
legitimate environmental concerns that need to be addressed. However, other issues have
been raised that can only be described as obstructionist. With the public hearing
scheduled for next week, we do not have the time and the resources to adequately address
all of the concerns that were raised at the Pre-hearing Conference. Until we are in a
position to do so, we will not be proceeding with this proposal. Please withdraw our
MVLWB application for a land use permit for the Screech Lake Project.

Thank you for your help in this matter.

Sincerely,
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Eric R. Craigie
Senior Vice-President, UR-Energy

Unit 6 — 3791 St. Joseph Blvd., Orleans ON, K1C 1T! Phone: 1-888-834-7708 5@
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